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Your Parent Resource Library is a wealth of information!
[image: image14.png]


We will be highlighting a book, DVD, or other resource from the Parent Library each newsletter. Check out a book or other resource and let us know if there is a book or resource we should add to the Parent Library! (Not all materials listed are at all sites.) 
 Wanda Dunn

Family Community Specialist
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Mortimer’s Math is a special series that invites young readers to join the fun as cuddly Mortimer bear explores basic math concepts.  Clearly written text and colorful photographs engage readers in simple learning activities.
Where Is Mortimer?

Up, down, over, under, and in between – Mortimer is on the move.  Can you find this little bear and describe where he is?
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PARENT’S GUIDE TO

SIBLINGS

Eliminate rivalry, avoid
favoritism, and keep the peace





WHY WON’T YOUR KIDS STOP FIGHTING?
They bicker.  They tease.  They compete.  They can drive you crazy.

If you’re one of the many parents desperate for peace in your household, look no further than The Everything Parent’s Guide to Raising Siblings.  With this unique handbook, you’ll learn how sibling relationships develop over time, the factors that affect these relationships for better or for worse, and how to resolve the issues that provoke conflict.

Expert author Linda Sonna, Ph.D., offers you practical advice for bringing up trustworthy, dependable, cooperative children who view their siblings as equals, rather than competitors.

Find out how to:

· Get to the bottom of disputes

· Manage the teen years

· Provide your children with a positive role model

· Avoid playing favorites

· Embrace stepchildren, adopted children, and special needs siblings

A hands-on primer for any parent with two or more children, The Everything Parent’s Guide to Raising Siblings show you how to help your children build strong bonds that will last a lifetime.
Linda Sonna, Ph.D., a professor at Yorkville University, is also a child psychologist and public speaker.  The author of nine parenting books, including The Everything Parent’s Guide to Children with AD/ADHD, The Everything Toddler Book, and The Everything Potty Training Book Dr. Sonna lives in Taos, NM where she maintains a clinical practice.
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Greetings!  My name is Melissa Pickle. I recently joined the Badlands Head Start: Prenatal to Five team as the new Education and Disabilities Specialist.  This position was previously held by Cheryl Voorhis who retired after 10 years of service to the program. As I am new to both South Dakota and to the program, I wanted to take this opportunity to introduce myself. 

I recently moved to the Belle Fourche area after living in Alaska for the past 16 years. During my time in Alaska I had the opportunity to travel throughout the state as I worked with a Community Action Program that provided Head Start, Early Head Start and Parents as Teachers services to remote Alaska Native communities.  Much of my travel included very small planes, riding on four-wheelers and snow machines, and sleeping on the floor of the Head Start centers.  During this time I even ran into a few reality television show camera crews.  It truly was an amazing experience!  However, after so many years in Alaska, my husband and I made the decision to leave the long dark Alaskan winters to start a new adventure in South Dakota where he had previously lived.   

I have worked in the field of early childhood education for over twenty years in nearly every position including being a home visitor and teacher to being a director and training and technical assistance provider.  I was thrilled when I saw an opportunity to continue to work for Head Start and Early Head Start in the exact area my husband and I were hoping to relocate to.  During the past two months, I have begun exploring the Black Hills area and am truly excited about continuing to discover more.  One of my hobbies is outdoor photography and I have been putting my camera to good use since arriving! 

I am thrilled to have the opportunity to work with such a great group of dedicated professionals.   The staff here at TREC has made me feel incredibly welcomed.  From day one I have felt like a part of a team.  As we start the new program year I am looking forward to getting to know many of you and am excited about becoming a part of this community.  Thank you!


Sincerely,





Melissa Pickle

Education and Disabilities Specialist  




Head Start and Early Head Start Families,

It seems like yesterday we were ending our services for the Head Start program year. Now that the summer has come and gone, it is time to gear up for another program year for Head Start and Early Head Start. There have been some changes at Badlands Head Start over the summer and we feel the changes will help deliver the best services to children and families who participate in our program.

Badlands Head Start spent part of the spring and into the summer developing goals and objectives for its Head Start and Early Head Start programs. The goals focus on many different pieces of program services. The program goals range from programs designed to ensure health and safety to new approaches in engaging parents and community organizations. As always, we will focus on the core educational and developmental elements the program is known for. We are extremely excited about the goals we’ve set for the program and how it will help children and families in our program. 

Another set of changes the program will see is related to Center-Based services. Information gathered via parent surveys and trends in Head Start have led us to extend Center-Based hours in Belle Fourche and Lemmon. Those centers will be open for 6.5 hours per day and operate 4 days per week. In addition, instead of holding center 2 days per week, Bison Center-Based will offer services for 4.5 hours per day and conduct classes 4 days per week. Last, because of growing demand, Belle Fourche Center is now offering 2 classes for Head Start age children. We are optimistic that the changes implemented will provide greater impact and more individual attention to the children who participate. 

At the end of June our longtime Education Specialist, Cheryl Voorhis, retired from the organization. Filling this void is Melissa Pickle. Melissa is a Head Start veteran and possesses over 20 years of experience in the Early Childhood field. She worked in many capacities at the Rural Alaska Community Action Program (Rural CAP) in Anchorage, Alaska. Melissa’s experience, coupled with her good nature and positive attitude, make her a welcome addition to Badlands Head Start. As a team, we’re excited for the developments and programming Melissa will implement in her new post with the organization. 

As we ready for another busy program year, we are excited by the possibilities of the future for this organization. Although the approaches and techniques may have changed over the past year, the mission has remained the same. Badlands Head Start is here to help the children and families in your respective communities get a head start towards the future. Welcome back for another exciting program year with Badlands, and remember—success starts early!

Best,

Marcus A. Bevier

Executive Director
Looking for an easy way to find financial resources for families?

The Bridge to Benefits website can be a source of help for families and individuals in difficult economic circumstances.  Developed by South Dakota Voices for Children in partnership with the Children’s Defense Fund of Minnesota, the site includes eligibility requirements for benefit programs.

Anyone can see if they or someone else may be eligible for support programs and tax credits by going to www.sdbridgetobenefits.org and clicking on the “start” button.  Benefit eligibility is determined by answering a few simple questions.  The screening process is easy, confidential and free; names and Social Security numbers are not required.  The site can be accessed from any computer, including those at public libraries throughout the state.  Tax credits and benefit programs were created as a support for children and families that have limited income and resources.

Information about the following assistance programs that can improve the well-being of many families and individuals is available on the South Dakota Bridge to Benefits website:

· Energy Assistance,

· Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP, formerly food stamps),

· School Meal Program,

· Children’s Health Insurance Program (CHIP),

· Child Care Assistance Program,

· Earned Income Tax Credit,

· Sales Tax on Food Refund Program,

· WIC (Women, Infants, Children) Nutritional Program.

For additional information, contact Sheila Johnson, South Dakota Voices for Children /Lutheran Social Services, at 605-348-0477.



Greetings from Buffalo, Bison and Lemmon!  Summer has flown by, but staff remained busy with Early Head Start home visits, open houses, socials and maintenance projects at the sites.  

Early Head Start services continued in Harding and Perkins County with staff offering several “Open Houses” throughout the summer.  Bison staff hosted several “ooey- gooey and water- fun days” with a great turn out from the children in the community; as did Lemmon when they had a “splash day” in the park in July.  Harding County had summer time fun in the back yard with fence painting and water fun.   

Maintenance at the sites included the deck and fence getting stained at the Harding County and Lemmon sites and the Site in Harding County had a wall removed and the interior painted.  

Changes in center hours and days include:  

· Lemmon Center

Monday -Thursday 
8:00 a.m. - 2:30 p.m.

· Bison Center

Monday – Thursday 
8:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.   

All services begin on September 8th, with staff returning on August 17th for center and home visit prep days, screenings, and all-staff training.  

We will be in full swing before we know it and fall will be upon us!  Until then, enjoy the rest of your summer!  

Ruth Adams

Area Services Manager
Harding/Perkins/Corson



Welcome Back!  I hope all of you had a wonderful summer! Seems like it has just flown by! Here we are again entering a new school year. For some, this will be the very first time for you and your child. For others, you will have experienced this before and are all so familiar with the hustle and bustle of school starting. There are school clothes to buy, earlier bed time routines to begin, open houses to attend and lots of questions to answer from your little ones. It’s a perfect time to think about how to help your child begin their school year with a successful start. 

Many children will begin their new adventure with parents noticing mild to no changes in their child. Other children will struggle a bit more. Some will show you their anxiety and worries through their behaviors. If your little one appears more anxious here’s a few tips to help them. 
· First and foremost, remember to breathe yourself! This is a big step for mamas and daddies too! Your child is very in tune and perceptive to you and your feelings. Watch what you say in front of your kiddos about your own worries and feelings. 
· Secondly, make sure you answer your child’s questions about school. Try to present this an exciting adventure your child will soon be embarking upon. 
· Thirdly, keep your child well rested. Sleep is so important and has such an impact on a child’s behavior. All of us tend to act differently when we’re tired! Always start with basic needs. Ask yourself; is my child tired or hungry? Do they feel safe? 

Should your child struggle when you drop them off in the mornings, evaluate how to make their transition easier. Make sure you’re not overly rushed in the morning, that your child has time to wake up and eat breakfast (if they’re not eating at school) and that you’re saying good bye to them. Avoid lingering around too long at school in the morning as this sometimes can actually reinforce your child’s anxiety. This can give your child a subtle message that you’re nervous too. Praise your child for their act of courage and bravery. Focus on the positives of what they share each day. Most importantly, remember you’re the expert on your child. Visit with your child’s teacher about any concerns or question you may have. This will be beneficial for your child and teacher as they get to know your child’s personality and unique needs. Should their anxiety persist or grow in intensity, speak to their teacher. Badlands Head Start and Early Head Start have resources available to further assist if needed. Again, Welcome! I look forward to meeting all of you and your sweet children!


Rebecka Funk MA, LPC-MH

Badlands Head Start:  Prenatal to Five

Mental Health Consultant




Welcome everyone to another year with Badlands Head Start: Prenatal to Five.  Last year was full of changes, some exciting and some unplanned.  It was our first year with Head Start in Butte County, we offered home based services, as well as, one Head Start classroom; with that came a lot of learning and growing.  This year we are expanding and adding one more Head Start classroom to Butte County.   We are all very excited to be able to expand and offer more to the Belle Fourche community. Adding another classroom meant we could serve more families, but we would need more space.   Our classrooms (centers) are now located on State St in the former Bright Beginnings Day Care building. I think everyone is just as excited as I am to see what the new year holds for us.
On a personal note, after ten years of being a home visitor with Badlands, last December I became Butte County’s Area Service Manager.  I am looking forward to all the changes in store and meeting the children and families in our program. If you have any questions, please feel free to call. 
Michele Kreuzer-Ranken                                                     

Area Services Manager

Butte County                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           


“Children are born to learn.  From birth, children are learning language through hearing words every day from the people around them.  As children hear more and more new words, they are building their vocabulary which will help them as they start learning to read. The best way you can help your child learn new words and to build his or her vocabulary is by talking with your child every day and describing to your child what the new word means.  Here are some examples.” 

· Teach new words throughout your day – eating, getting dressed, playing, and bathing.  “Ok, it’s time to rinse your hair now.”
· Explain words so your children can understand.  “No, it won’t bite you.  It’s a grasshopper.  That’s a bug that hops and eats plants.”
· When you go places, point out new words – at the library, the park, and the grocery store.  “Can you help me look for aisle #5?  That’s where we’ll find the peanut butter.”
· Talk about what’s happening or what you are doing.  “Do you hear the crow?  It’s cawing so loudly this morning.”
· Write labels for objects in the house.  “This is the sign that says couch.  Can you show me where it goes?”
· Read new words on topics that interest your child.  “Wow, look at Jupiter.  It is the largest planet.”
· Use similar but new words.  “Please get the forks and knives – the silverware – for the table.”
· Use rhymes and riddles to play with words.  “I am thinking of something up in the sky that blocks the sun.  You need a hint?  It’s usually white.  But sometimes it is gray.  Yes, it’s a cloud!”
The National Center on Quality Teaching and Learning and Parent, Family and Community Engagement[image: image4.png]
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If I Had My Child to Raise Over Again


If I had my child to raise over again,


I’d finger paint more,


and point the finger less.


I’d do less correcting, 


and more connecting


I’d take my eyes off my watch, 


and watch with my eyes.


I would care to know less, 


and know to care more.


I’d take more hikes and fly more kites.


I’d stop playing serious, 


and seriously play.


I’d run through more fields, 


and gaze at more stars.


I’d do more hugging, and less tugging.


I would be firm less often, 


and affirm much more.


I’d build self-esteem first, 


and the house later,


I’d teach less about the love of power, 


and more about the power of love


It matters not whether my child is big or small, 


From this day forth, I’ll cherish it all.





By Diane Loomans
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Aug. 21st 		Belle Fourche Health Screening


Aug. 24th-28th 	Dental Bus in Belle Fourche


Aug. 25th 	All Staff/Orientation in Belle Fourche


Aug. 26th 	All Staff/Orientation in Belle Fourche


Sept. 7th 		Holiday


Sept. 16th 	Policy Council Meeting


Sept. 17th 	TREC Board Meeting


Sept. 21st-22nd 	Oglala Lakota/Bennett Health Screening





Executive Director:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:mbevier@badlandshs.org" �mbevier@badlandshs.org�


Education/Disabilities Specialist:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:mpickle@badlandshs.org" �mpickle@badlandshs.org�


Family Community Specialist:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:wdunn@badlandshs.org" �wdunn@badlandshs.org�


Health, Nutrition, Safety Specialist: � HYPERLINK "mailto:mwolf@badlandshs.org" �mwolf@badlandshs.org�


Mental Health Specialist:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:rfunk@badlandshs.org" �rfunk@badlandshs.org�








Web Site: � HYPERLINK "http://badlandshs.org/" �http://badlandshs.org/�








Newsletter Editor:  


Tammy McDaniel 


Admin. Assistant








This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.  � HYPERLINK "http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=international+symbol+of+accessibility&view=detailv2&&qpvt=international+symbol+of+accessibility&id=247AD6C89009BD1219F21EBF57A83E7A16CC1A58&selectedIndex=0&ccid=4qoLjDqO&simid=608003207475757731&thid=JN.K%2fsoyKCVzPkRtb5Aw51LEw" �� INCLUDEPICTURE  "cid:image001.jpg@01D0A763.BF968CE0" \* MERGEFORMATINET ����


If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html" �http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html�, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form.  You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form.  Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:program.intake@usda.gov" �program.intake@usda.gov�.    
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Rice Bowls





For a quick and healthy meal, borrow this idea from Asian cuisine.  Cook brown rice, divide it into bowls for each person, and add toppings.





Breakfast:  Scrambled eggs, chopped tomatoes, diced green bell peppers, and shredded Monterey Jack cheese





Pizza:  Cooked turkey sausage, sliced mushrooms, chopped onions, low-salt tomato sauce, and a sprinkle of oregano





Chicken:  Cubed, cooked chicken (use last night’s leftovers), microwaved frozen vegetables, like corn, peas, and carrots, and low sodium teriyaki sauce





Taco:  Ground beef (browned and drained), canned kidney beans (drained), shredded cheddar cheese, low fat sour cream, and salsa.





Note:  One-half cup of brown rice provides one serving of whole grains (three servings a day are recommended).  Also, rice is gluten free, so it’s a great choice for children with celiac disease or wheat allergies.








Hazel Vilhauer – Health-Safety Coordinator





Malynda Wolf – Health, Nutrition & Safety Specialist





Exercise = Fun


When children are young, exercise isn’t exercise – it’s just plain fun!  Try these ideas for putting more physical activity into your youngster’s day.





Superman:


Lie on your tummy with your arms straight out in front of you; as if you’re flying.  Lift your arms and legs off the ground at the same time, and hold for five seconds.  Put your arms and legs back down.  “Fly” 10 more times.





Bubble Jumping Jacks:


Have your child do jumping jacks as you blow bubbles toward her.  How many bubbles can she catch as she jumps?  Switch, and let her blow the bubbles as you do jumping jacks.





Freeze Dance:


Play music, and dance up a storm.  When you stop the music, everyone freezes.  Hold your poses for 10 seconds, and start the music back up.














Healthy Shopping


When you go to the grocery store, “shop the perimeter” first.  The outside aisles are where you’ll usually find fresh produce, healthy dairy products (fat-free milk, yogurt, and cheese), and fresh meats, chicken, and fish.  Fill your cart mostly with those items, and then get what you need from the middle of the store.





Importance of Breakfast


Research show that students who skip breakfast have shorter attention spans, and don’t do as well on tests.  Make sure your youngster gets up in time to have a nutritious breakfast either at home or at school.  Tip:  If he’s having trouble waking up early enough, move his bedtime back.








Articles on the Nutrition page are taken from:  Nutrition Nuggets - Food and Fitness for a Healthy Child
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What is 2 – 1 – 1?


2-1-1 is an easy to remember telephone number that connects callers to information about critical health and human services available in their community.


 2-1-1 can offer access to the following types of services and more:


Basic Human Needs Resource:  Food banks, clothing, shelters, rent assistance, utility assistance.


Physical and Mental Health Resources:  Medical information lines, crisis intervention services, support groups, counseling, drug and alcohol intervention, rehabilitation, health insurance programs, Medicaid and Medicare, maternal health, children’s health insurance programs.


Employment Support:  Unemployment benefits, financial assistance, job training, transportation assistance, education programs.


Support for Children, Youth and Families:  Quality childcare, Success by 6, after school programs, Head Start, Family resource Centers, summer camps and recreation programs, mentoring, tutoring, protective services.











“The greatest gifts you can give your children are the roots of responsibility and the wings of independence.”


Denis Waitley- 


Motivational speaker
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Submitted by Wanda Dunn, Family Community Specialist
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Teddy Roosevelt
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